
Mesa Pathways funded excellent opportunities to learn, grow, and advance our equity and 
excellence work. 
 
In July, over 30 faculty participated in the Curriculum Equity & Excellent Review (CEER) 
workshop led by Chris Sullivan and Janue Johnson. Participants examined the terms: equity and 
excellent and how this shapes curriculum. The group explored data through an equity lens and 
worked to develop impactful teaching strategies. Thank you to the team who developed this 
workshop. Look for future opportunities to engage in a CEER workshop.   
 
In August, 35 participants met for a two-day CPL 101 workshop. CPL, or Credit for Prior 
Learning, supports students’ journeys and benefits them through the equitable means of 
acknowledging and honoring prior knowledge, training, and experience.   
 
Candace Rose and Benjamin Mudgett from Palomar College shared their journey of CPL. Dean 
Shelly Hess and Curriculum Committee Chair Andrew Hoffman explained the CPL and 
Curriculum processes. Thank you to Toni Parsons and the CPL Champions who created this 
informative workshop. 
 
Ian Duckles, Gina Abbiate, and Trina Larson have been researching frameworks for Student 
Success Teams and how these may inform those developed at Mesa. This Fall, the campus will 
have opportunities to learn and share ideas about Student Success Teams. Information on how 
and when you might participate is forthcoming. 
 
Pathways is back and looking forward to a productive semester. If you are interested in 
becoming involved in a workgroup or project team, please reach out to 
MesaPathways@sdccd.edu. 
 


